Pakistan
Mr. President,

Portugal welcomes the delegation of Pakistan and thanks it for the presentation of the national UPR report.

Portugal welcomes the establishment of a National Commission for Human Rights in 2015 and we recommend that Pakistan take all the necessary measures to ensure that it is in line with the Paris Principles.

Portugal also recommends that Pakistan reintroduce the moratorium on the death penalty for all cases as a first step towards its full abolition.

Furthermore, Portugal recommends the establishment of a National Action Plan for the Implementation of Security Council Resolution 1325 on Women, Peace and Security, as well as the explicit criminalisation of recruitment and use of children in hostilities.
Finally, we recommend the ratification of the Optional Protocols to the ICESCR and to the Convention against Torture, as well as the Second Optional Protocol to the ICCPR aiming to the abolition of the death penalty.

